

November 14, 2017

Gainesville City Commission C/o Mayor Lauren Poe P.O. Box 490 Station 19 Gainesville, FL 32627-0490

Dear Mayor Poe:

It was an esteemed honor to have served as an original member of the GRU Utility Advisory Board (UAB). During my term of service, I have had the opportunity to advise the Commission on many important policy and governance decisions and measures, including the purchase of GREC and conversion to Deerhaven Renewable.

As president of CHW, I have been proud to serve on UAB and to reflect our Company-wide commitment to engaging and serving the communities where work and live. In April of 2018, CHW will celebrate 30 years of service in the Gainesville community. As our Company continues to grow, we will celebrate another milestone on December 22, 2017 by moving into our new state of the art office building located in Progress Corporate Park in Alachua, FL. Due to our move, CHW will no longer be a GRU customer and thus I can no longer serve as the member representing Large Customers. As such, I regretfully resign from my position as a UAB Board Member, effective December 22, 2017.

I am very grateful to have served the residents of Gainesville as a UAB Board Member; and I look forward to the Board's continued advocacy and service to the Gainesville community.

Sincerely,

CHW

Robert J. Walpole, PE LEED AP

President

LTR 171114 UAB Letter of Resignation

WWW.CHW-INC.COM

# Young, Shaneka

From: Bryan Williams <bryan@mcgriffwilliams.com>
Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2017 10:05 AM

To: Mimms, Dean L.

Cc: 'stephanieasims@gmail.com'; Persons, Andrew W.; Figueroa, Norma; Young, Shaneka

Subject: RE: Thursday 9/28

#### Thank you Dean

Well... that's a bummer <sup>(3)</sup> Technically, our house will close on 11/15/17 but we will remain in the house (as renters) until 1/5/2018. If ok with you, I will still come to the Oct and Dec meeting.

Let me know, thanks

## **Bryan Williams**

Business Insurance Advisor | McGriff-Williams Insurance 3501 West University Avenue Gainesville, FL 32607 p. 352.371.7977 | f. 352.505.2076 www.mcgriffwilliams.com



# McGriff-Williams invites you to review your experience on Yelp or Google.

From: Mimms, Dean L. [mailto:mimmsdl@cityofgainesville.org]

Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2017 9:49 AM

To: Bryan Williams < <a href="mailto:bryan@mcgriffwilliams.com">bryan@mcgriffwilliams.com</a>>

Cc: 'stephanieasims@gmail.com' < stephanieasims@gmail.com >; Persons, Andrew W.

<personsaw@cityofgainesville.org>; Figueroa, Norma <figueroan@cityofgainesville.org>; Young, Shaneka

<youngsr@cityofgainesville.org>
Subject: RE: Thursday 9/28

Bryan,

Thank you for the heads-up re tonight's Plan Board meeting (and congratulations on the birth of your new little boy!).

You are correct that City residency is a requirement for membership on the City Plan Board. Sec. 30-3.3 B.1 requires that "Regular members of the City Plan Board shall be and remain bona fide residents of the city. If at any time a member of the City Plan Board fails to remain a resident of the city, such person shall no longer serve on the board."

Do you know the date on which you will no longer be a resident of the City? The remaining Plan Board meetings for 2017 are scheduled for October 26<sup>th</sup> and December 5<sup>th</sup>.

I am copying Shaneka Young of the City Clerk's office so that she will know that you will not be completing your term of membership that expires on November  $1^{st}$ , 2018. The City Commission will need to appoint a substitute member to fill the vacancy for the duration of your term.

Thank you for your service to date and for your usual helpfulness, Bryan.

#### Dean

Dean L. Mimms, AICP, Planner III
Department of Doing
City of Gainesville, FL
PO Box 490, Station 11
Gainesville, FL 32627
(352) 393-8688 direct. Main no. (352) 334-5022
mimmsdl@cityofgainesville.org

From: Bryan Williams [mailto:bryan@mcgriffwilliams.com]

Sent: Tuesday, September 26, 2017 2:18 PM

To: Mimms, Dean L.

Cc: 'stephanieasims@gmail.com'

Subject: Thursday 9/28

Dean,

Good afternoon, hope you are doing well.

Just wanted to let you know that I will not be at the 9/28 meeting, I have a work function that I have to go to instead.

Also, I know when I applied to be on the CPB one of the requirements was that you have to live in the city limits. We currently still do, but we will be moving in the next two months. Our new home will not be in the city limits, unfortunately. With the additional of a new little guy to our family, we are wanting more space as our family grows.

Let me know, thanks!

### **Bryan Williams**

Business Insurance Advisor | McGriff-Williams Insurance 3501 West University Avenue Gainesville, FL 32607 p. 352.371.7977 | f. 352.505.2076 www.mcgriffwilliams.com







